ISRP Comment/Question: The proposal’s primary goals are to improve instream and riparian habitat improvement around Driscoll Island, which offers the potential for broad benefits to fish and wildlife. River channels around Driscoll Island provide migration corridors, spawning areas, and rearing habitat for summer chinook, and summer steelhead, as well as migration corridors for sockeye salmon.  Bull trout may be present. The project has a clear relationship to overall goals for anadromous fishes in the Okanogan River, although they could have better described potential benefits in the context of the entire Okanogan subbasin. 

Response: The ISRP misunderstood the primary purpose of this project.  The primary goal of the project is to construct a bridge for a haying operation on Driscoll Island.  

ISRP Comment/Question: Reviewers were concerned that the proposal did not describe the potential for passive restoration methods.  Rather, the proposal seems to assume that expensive bioengineering as the solution for habitat improvement. 

Response: This specific site lends itself to passive restoration as a more appropriate remedy.  The Okanogan is a sediment rich environment, which lend itself to passive restoration favorably.  Until the disturbance is removed, restoration will provide limited benefit at a very high cost.  Not addressing the root cause – disturbance of riparian area combined with high sedimentation in stream- will not eliminate the problem.

ISRP Comment/Question: The proposed activities are focused on improvements in water temperature (primary limiting factor), riparian vegetation, streambank stability, and habitat complexity are anticipated.
Response: The high water temperatures that exist in the Okanogan River are the result of several factors, (influence from 4 lakes within B.C. where water is drawn from the surface, tributaries which are diverted for irrigation, disconnect from the floodplain).  This outcome of this project would not lower the water temperatures to any detectable levels.  The results of a recent sediment yield survey conducted by the Natural Resource Conservation Service found the Similkameen River basin had one of the highest sediment yield per acre in the Okanogan River basin.  The high sediment is likely the main cause in channel migration and severe erosion throughout the Okanogan River.  Until high sediment input and surface erosion is addressed in this basin, the likelihood of substantial results is highly in question.  The monies requested for this project should be directed toward another sub-basin. 

